Physiotherapy Pain Association Annual General Meeting 2014

Friday 10th October 2014, 6pm. ICC Birmingham
Apologies
Received from 12 PPA members with13 additional PPA members at the meeting.

Previous minutes of 2013

The minutes of the AGM held during the Physiotherapy Conference 2013 were accepted as correct. Proposed - Helen Dawson; seconded- Heather Cameron.
Honorary Chairpersons Annual Report 
This was read out by Martin Hey

Honorary Chairpersons Annual report, PPA North
This was read out by Neil Clark.

Honorary Treasurer’s Annual Report and adoption of accounts.
Martin Hey delivered the treasurer’s report on behalf of Linda Sparks which included the reports for PPA and PPA North.
Honorary Education Officer’s Report
This was presented by Sarah Wilson.

Honorary PRO Reports.

These were presented by Neil Clark for both PPA and PPA North.

Honorary Research Officers Report.

Martin Hey presented this report on behalf of Pat Roche.

Matters arising from the reports.

Zara Hansen asked for clarification of the AGM expenses. Martin Hey explained that this included the accommodation and travelling expenses for Committee Members as well as a small degree of hospitality (drinks reception prior to the AGM) as the PPA were presenting the Competencies Framework.

All the above reports were accepted by those members present and those who had replied on line; total accepted was 25 members but 1 member who responded on line could not accept the report of the accounts as only a summary had been available on line at the time; it was available to view at the AGM.

Election of Officers

Those officers who had already been elected prior to the AGM were documented on the website.

Further posts elected or re-elected:

Education Officer – Helen Dawson and Jo Etherton agreed to share the role.

Proposed Sarah Wilson and seconded Cormac Ryan. 

PRO – Neil Clark was re-elected; proposed Helen Dawson; seconded Martin Hey

Executive Committee Officer – Sarah Wilson; Proposed Zara Hansen and seconded Heather Cameron

There is still one non-executive committee member post available – to be advertised on the website

The Honorary Treasurer’s post is still available - Neil Clark intends to approach a member of PPA North who will hopefully accept the position with support from Linda Sparks and Heather Cameron. 

The 13 members present at the AGM accepted the above nominations.
Current PPA accounts auditor

Agreed to continue with this auditor; proposed Zara Hansen and seconded Cormac Ryan.

Any other business

Heather Cameron added her support and thanks to the work of the Executive Committee of PPA; Martin Hey; Judith Semmons and Sarah Wilson with particular thanks to Neil Clark as the PRO with his work developing the Happy Friday Links. This was unanimously supported.
Confirmation of PPA Committee Members 2014
	NOMINEE
	POSITION
	PROPOSED
	SECONDED

	Martin Hey
	Chairman
	N/A
	N/A

	Judith Semmons
	Secretary
	Martin Hey
	Paul Cameron

	NEEDED
	Treasurer
	
	

	Jo Etherton & Helen Dawson
	Education Officer
	Sarah Wilson
	Cormac Ryan

	Pat Roche
	Research officer
	N/A
	N/A

	Heather Cameron
	Diversity Officer
	N/A
	N/A

	Neil Clark 
	PRO officer
	Helen Dawson
	Martin Hey

	Sarah Wilson
	Executive committee officer
	Zara Hansen
	Heather Cameron

	Paul Cameron
	Executive committee officer
	Judith Semmons
	Neil Clark

	NEEDED
	Non-executive member
	
	

	Jonathan Flynn
	Non – executive member 
	Judith Semmons
	Martin Hey


DATNM - TBA

